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PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Monday November 21, 2016
4:30 PM

Ed Overland Room, City Hall
Present: Alderpersons: Dennis Kittleson, Regina Hirsch, Matt Bartlett, Paul Lawrence, Mayor Donna Olson and Parks and Recreation Director Tom Lynch 
Guests: 
1. Call to Order
Selsor called to order at 4:33 PM
2. Approval of the Minutes from October 26, 2016
Motion by Kittleson, seconded by Bartlett, to approve the minutes of October 26, 2016.  Motion carried 3-0.
3. Communications
Increased Skate Park Request
The committee received a request from Nick Fitzgibbon, age 8, for increasing the size of the Mandt Skate Park. He is willing to do fundraising for the project. The committee wanted to know more about the scope of the expansion. Lynch will invite Nick to our next meeting.
Amundson Park Trail Agreement with Skaalen Home

Attorney Matt Dregne has created an agreement between the City of Stoughton and Skaalen Home for the transfer of property in exchange for development fees. Skaalen Home is currently reviewing the agreement. We will bring the agreement to this committee for approval at that time. Pending approvals, the trail project will begin in the spring.

Development of Mandt Park

The Parks and Recreation has been working on a concept for the construction of a Recreation Center in Mandt Park. This building would provide (1) food and beverage stand and large gathering deck, (2) restrooms, (3) an inside space for recreation programming, music events, public meeting space and possibly weddings, and (4) a rental facility for river and trail use, such as canoes, kayaks, bikes, shoe shoes etc.

Staff feels that Stoughton needs this type of facility to (1) increase use of Mandt Park, (2) help the efforts to re-develop the former Millfab area, (3) address the community desire to use the river and trails, (4) provide restrooms in the park for events like the Coffee Break Festival, Syttende Mai, the Junior Fair, and casual active park use like pickle ball and shelter reservations, (5) provide a year round social gathering center, (6) and a potential revenue producer to offset recreation costs.

Committee members suggested changes to the location of the building and the bridge. They also want to talk with the Fair Board about changes to the park.

Bike Lanes Update
The River and trails Task Force has enthusiastically taken up the job of reviewing and improving Stoughton’s bicycle options for trails, and streets. At their last meeting a sub-committee was formed and met on November 18. Several ideas were discussed that will be considered at the next RTTF meeting on December 5. The committees have been considering bike lanes, routes and boulevards as options to move bike through the City efficiently and safely.

Old Business

4. Discussion on Nordic Ridge Parkland
Recreation Supervisor Pat Groom and Director Lynch recommend choosing the flow through option if a splash pad is going to be part of the Nordic Ridge development

Based on conversations and information supplied by Ramacher and Associates, John Finn of Reese Recreation, and supervisors of splash pads in Deforest, Deerfield and Windsor, there is an agreement that a flow through system is less costly to build and maintain and if the flow rate is on the lower end, the operation cost is similar to a recirculation system.

Utilities Superintendent Robert Kardasz stated the water use would not be a negative impact on our system. He also said that wasting the water back to a collection area would help restore the aquifer.

The Ramacher data says that the conservative flow through system has a near equal sustainability as a recirculation system when you consider the electrical power used in the latter. 

The yearly cost of operating a splash pad at 116 gpm (>50 gpm actual flow) is about $5,500 a year. This is confirmed by the features in Windsor, WI as well as the numbers provided by the Ramacher consultants.

This yearly cost would be made up for by increased tax revenue from the entire Nordic Ridge development. The Dane County Communities of Deerfield, Madison, Fitchburg, Deforest, and Middleton currently have splash parks.
The committee wanted more information for the next meeting.
Motion made by Lawrence, seconded by Bartlett to direct staff to gather data about 1) whether the planned retention area can handle the flow through water, 2) how long will it take for the retention pond water take to reach the aquifer, 3) what will be the impact of wasting 3 million gallons a year have on the aquifer, and 4) how much money are the developers willing to contribute to this project. Motion passed 4-0
5. Nordic Ridge Park Naming
In following the Park Policy, Lynch, through a notice in the Courier Hub, solicited possible names for the parkland in Nordic Ridge. The suggestion of “Nordic Ridge Park on the Former Peterson Farm was submitted by Michael Stacey in memory of his grandmother and step grandfather Jeanette and Glenn Peterson. The land where the development sits is mostly on the Peterson Farm that had existed for nearly 100 years.

Lynch recommends the choice as it fits his desire to name parks after the development while adding a personal touch to the location.


Motion made by Lawrence, seconded by Bartlett to recommend to Council naming the parkland in the Nordic Ridge development “Nordic Ridge Park on Peterson Farm”.  Motion passed 4-0.
6. Chalet Parkland
The committee discussed the Chalet Court development, considering parkland, the wetland and the DNR designation. 
Motion made by Hirsh, seconded by Kittleson to recommend to Council to not support the proposed land swap in the Chalet Court Development. Motion passed 4-0.
New Business

7. Future Agenda Items
Amundson Trail Agreement
Development of Mandt Park

Bike Lanes Update

Splash Pad in Nordic Ridge

Skate Park Improvements

Possible hidden Parks

Adjournment

Motion made by Lawrence, seconded by Kittleson to adjourn at 6:45 PM. Motion passed 4-0.
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